

## ST. WINIFRED'S GIRLS' SECONDARY SCHOOL, IHUGH

P.O BOX 1102, GBOKO, BENUE STATE.

website: www.swgssihugh.com email: stwinifredgirls@gmail.com

Our Ref: \_\_\_\_\_\_ Pate: 27 | 03 | 20 20

Dear Parents/Guardians,

I bring you greetings of peace in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ.

In line with the State Government's directive on the closure of schools in order to curb the menace of Coronavirus (COVID-19) in the nation, we wish to inform you that our school closes today, the 27<sup>th</sup> day of March, 2020 till further notice. Despite the unplanned decision for the closure, we are pleased to inform you that we have successfully come to the end of Second Term, having conducted all examinations for the term.

We wish to draw your attention to the following:

- 1. HEALTH/SECURITY: We strongly advise parents/guardians to restrict their children from public gatherings and mingling with relatives who probably may be returning from any of the possible countries/states with high rate of the COVID-19 pandemic. Endeavour also to monitor and screen properly the kind of friends and people your child/ward(s) keeps or visits while at home to avoid negative influence and cases of child abuse. In the event of any anxiety, kindly revert to the school to enable us pay proper attention to such a child.
- 2. MOCK SSCE/EXTENSION: Be informed that the Faith-Based Schools are yet to partner with the State Government on the reintroduction of Mock SSCE. Consequently, the proposed extension for Basic 9 and SS II classes will no longer hold due to the above reason and the COVID-19 pandemic. To this effect, the monies received from the said classes shall be forwarded to their third term school fees. The analysis is captured on their statement of school fees accordingly.
- 3. RESULTS: Parents/Guardians can check the results of their wards beginning from Friday, 3<sup>rd</sup> April, 2020 via the school's website following the procedure bellow:
- (i) <a href="https://www.swgssihugh.com">www.swgssihugh.com</a> (ii) Click Student Login (on your top left), (iii) Enter login details, e.g. <a href="https://swgss/prnt/2019/0001">swgss/prnt/2019/0001</a> (copy user name and paste same as password, (iv) Click on Parent's Operations, (v) View wards result, (vi) Select class, (vii) Select student session, (viii) Select term, (ix) Then, proceed.
- **4. CATHOLIC COMMON ENTRANCE:** We sincerely appreciate your unflinching support to help boost the population of our school. The date for this year's Common Entrance remains the 16<sup>th</sup> day of May, 2020. In the event of any change, we shall keep you informed. Fliers have been printed out by the school to enable us disseminate the awareness effectively. Kindly assist us in the spread of this information.
- 5. RESUMPTION: Resumption date for third term is yet to be ascertained. We shall communicate the date to you when the mandatory "stay-at-home" ban is lifted, and institutions directed to reopen.

While sending you our sentiments of esteem, we wish you a happy Easter Celebration in advance!

Fr. Isaac Ter. SHALEGH
Acting Principal.

